
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK FOR FURTHER DETAILS 
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 16 September 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Violet Rooke(VR), Juna Sathian (JS), Irene Teasdale (IT), Ann Keenan(AK) and Jimmy Gill(JG)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Debbie Playford – Resident 

City Councillor Marion Williams 

86/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Lorraine Birkett(LB) and Marilyn Irving(MI).
87/21. Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA
· John Wears – Chair of Governors, Thomas Bewick
88/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on the 8 July were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  
In relation to SAPs meeting JS confirmed she attended and would feed back from these meetings.
JS also confirmed that she had contacted the University to try an obtain an update.
89/21. Tolent Update 

A representative from Tolent was not in attendance but had provided the Community Council with an update which the Chair provided.  It was confirmed that the building work continued and it had been agreed to call the street Moorland Close, 4 bungalows were nearly complete.
JG expressed concerns that he had witnessed the SPAR lorry not being able to gain access to the SPAR for it’s delivery.  The Chair confirmed he would feed this back to the site manager.  

CCTV has been in operation and monitoring the site 24/7.  The Clerk queried whether there had been any further information provided in relation to the “digging up” of the bunker that we had been informed of.  A resident confirmed that she had been trying to speak with the site manager but as yet had not been able to although had been keeping an eye on the bunker and no work had taken place yet.
90/21. Grant Applications 

The Clerk confirmed that she had received 2 grant applications but that she had returned them both to the applicant and requested the application be completed in full and accompanying documents were to be provided.  The Clerk has offered to help both organisations complete their application but as yet had not heard anything from either organisation.
The Clerk confirmed that they were supporting an apprentice with Projects4change who required a laptop to enable them to undertake their studies.  The Community Council had an old laptop that had been cleansed and rebooted and donated to the apprentice and Projects4change.

91/21. Police Update 

The Police were not in attendance due to not being able to use the Zoom meeting facility.

PCSO Michael Todd had provided an update which the Chair provide on his behalf.
Motorbikes continued to be a problem across the estates, there had been a number of large groups of youths gathering causing nuisance.  A resident confirmed at one point they had counted 28 in one group.  Youths were getting in to the 3 blocks of high rise flats and running around the floors causing significant issues.  IT believed that the youths weren’t from around the area however the resident confirmed that they were.  The Police had attended and had made an arrest.  However, resident were frightened to report any type of ASB as those reporting were becoming victims themselves, residents were concerned what youths were carrying with them and as it was easier to contact YHN than the Police the residents were phoning them instead.
There was a discussion around the SAPs meeting and the camera that had been suggested to be moved to monitor the flytipping and ASB near Colwynn Place, it was thought that given the feedback received from the Police the camera maybe better served monitoring these youths.

92/21. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

City Councillor Marion Williams(MW) provided an update on motorbikes and the youth in the area around Blakelaw and Kenton – Police were aware of incidents.
MW had been dealing with a number of neighbour type disputes regarding trees and planning issues.  JS raised a concern regarding a large tree that a resident had raised, MW would pick this issue up on behalf of the resident.

JG raised the issue regarding the bushes at Holly Court.  MW confirmed she had written to Holly Court regarding the overgrown bushes and their plan to cut them back however there appeared to be a dispute with regards to who’s responsibility it was to keep them tidied.  It was believed that there had been a change in gardener which had caused questions to be asked.

93/21. Chairs/Community Councillor Update 

JS updated the meeting regarding contact she had had with residents in the North Fenham area regarding concerns they had raised around their bungalows and gardens.  YHN had been written to and confirmed that the gardens were the tenants responsibility.  JS would like to apply for funding via a grant to help and support the tenants have a nice area to sit in.  It was agreed that JS, VR (as the Chair of the Environmental Group) and JW would meet to discuss the next steps.
94/21. Sub-Groups
Community Engagement Group 
JS provided an update on the community event that took place in August, despite the rain the event had had 236 children attend and Hilton School had been very supportive.  The Police van and the Lord Mayor had attended and been very well received. 
JW queried where the remainder of the gift bags for the children had gone given 500 had been purchased.  IT confirmed that they had used some for prizes and the rest had been given to Projects4change.
The Clerk confirmed that in relation to the cost of the event although she was awaiting a small number of invoices the cost was currently just short of £6000.

Well wishes and thanks were also passed on to Community Councillor Marilyn Irving following her recent illness.

The Chair confirmed that the newsletter would go out in November and encouraged people to forward their suggestions and articles to be included.

Environmental Group 
The Environmental Group had met and had an update from Newcastle City Councils Environmental Health Manager who had provided a valuable insight in to Newcastle City Council’s management of flytipping.  However, the group were due to meet in October for the full group meeting.

Staffing Group 
The Chair confirmed that he spoke regularly to the Clerk who provided updates.  Community Councillor vacancies had been discussed and arrangement were to be made for the Chair to meet those residents who were interested in becoming a Community Councillor.
95/21. Financial Matters 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 09 July 2021 – 16 September 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £46,404.46







Total

  
£46,904.46

Payments Received 

Interest







£1.12

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (August 2021 Salary)



£909.92

HMRC (August 2021)





£350.97

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00

Helen Richardson (Printer Ink)




£23.22

Helen Richardson (Banners/Flags)



£177.17

Premier Bouncy Castles





£2924.00

Inspire Youth Tyne






£220.00

Pre-Paid Tech






£500.00

NPS








£585.00

Zurich Municipal






£425.17

ROAM







£600.00

Life Line Medical






£260.00

Helen Richardson (September 2021 Salary)


£909.72

HMRC (September 2021)





£351.17

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00









Total
£8246.34

Closing balance as at 16 September 2021 (account 2)

£38,159.24

Closing balance as at 16 September 2021 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation:

Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

96/21. Any Other Other Business 

Community councillors requested an update in relation to the resuming of face to face.  The Chair confirmed that this was hoped that this would be from the October meeting.  It was queried as to whether NCAT had been contacted with regards to the use of their meeting room within the Blakelaw Centre.  The Chair confirmed that they had been however he was still awaiting his questions to be answered however the cost was significantly higher than the room the Community Council were currently using.  There was some discussion around this and it was decide that should the meeting be held face to face in October it would be held in the usual meeting room at Moorland House until a further response had been received from NCAT.
97/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 14 October 2021. 
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